Floyd County Storm Water Board Minutes Held: November 4, 2024 4:30 P.M.

Welcome:

Present: Commissioners John Schellenberger, Al Knable and Jason Sharp, County Surveyor John Brinkworth, Storm Water Coordinator Chris Moore, and Attorney Rick Fox, Secretary Teresa Plaiss.

Regular Meeting

Program Maintenance:

Approval of Minutes – September 3, 2024

Mr. Knable made a motion to approve the minutes of September 3, 2024 as presented, seconded by Mr. Sharp. Motion carried by a vote of 4-0.

Old Business:

Erosion Control Report - July 2024 - Chris Moore

Mr. Moore Spoke to the Board concerning there being no erosion control report this month. Mr. Moore stated Mr. Walden left employment in late September or early October leaving no one to do erosion control inspections. Mr. Moore stated Heritage Engineering is more expressive than doing the inspections in house.

River Sweep - Overview

Mr. Moore stated there were 68 people who participated in the event along with students from IUS/New Albany High School. They filled a 5yard dumpster more than half full.

New Business:

Meeting Dates for 2025

Mr. Moore requested the meeting dates to be held on the first Tuesday of each month, same as in the past. Motion was made by Mr. Knable, seconded by Mr. Sharp to approve the dates. Motion carried by a vote of 4-0.

Ordinance Update (OHM Advisors) - Update

Caden. Cunningham and Steve Emly with OHM presented the Board with an updated draft of the Stormwater Quality Ordinance for consideration. Mr. Cunningham stated they used Purdue not LTAP standards. Mr. Knable requested input from the public before the Commissioners approval. Motion was made by Mr. Knable, seconded by Mr. Sharp. Motion carried by a vote of 4-0.

.Legacy Springs - Jason Copperwaite - Change Drainage Easement

Jason Copperwaite and Jim Senn requested approval to relocate the easement for lots 233 and 252 in Legacy Springs.

Mr. Knable made a motion to approve the relocating of the easements on lots 233 and 252 per review by Mr. Moore, seconded by Mr. Sharp. Motion carried by a vote of 4-0.

MA Cherie Reserve Subdivision – Jurisdiction – Jason Copperwaite.

Mr. Copperwsite informed the Board that MA Cherie Reserve Subdivision is in the two mile fringe of the City of New Albany. Mr. Moore also stated the City will be taking over the subdivision when the City annexes it in 2026, at which time it will be under the City's jurisdiction.

Mr. Moore stated the County has the jurisdiction to protect Barrington Court from any drainage from MA Cherie Reserve Subdivision. Motion was made by Mr. Knable, seconded by Mr. Sharp in agreement with Mr. Moore. Motion carried by a vote of 4-0.

Public Comment:

No public spoke.

Adjournment

With there being no other business, a motion made by Mr. Knable to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Sharp. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 5:06 P.M. The next regular meeting of the Board on December 17, 2024 at 4:30 P.M, unless otherwise notified.

John Schellenberger President

Jason Sharp, Member

Attest: Teresa Plaiss, Clerk

Al Knable, Member

John Brinkworth, Member